COMPUTER ACCESS TRAINING

Until the VACO Clinical Practice Recommendation for Computers for the Blind are issued by the USH and/or the Computers for the Blind national contract is awarded, Prosthetic and Sensory Aids Service and Blind Rehabilitation field staff  need to address the following actions immediately:

· According to VHA Handbook 1173.5 (dated 9-23-02) section 4d(3)(b) and 1173.5 section 10; local procurement of computer equipment,  evaluation, and training  is permitted  to provide  appropriate resources for disabled veterans, to assist in reducing waiting times,  and to prevent travel hardship for visually impaired veterans.

· PSAS Services & BRCs  need to identify veterans who are currently accepted and are on the waiting list for Computer Access Training services from a Blind Rehabilitation Center.

· PSAS/BRC/VIST/BROS need to identify local resources, i.e. light house for the blind, etc; that have the competency to conduct computer access assessments and evaluations, training and education, reasonable ongoing support and follow up to the provision of  equipment and the training.

· Until such time as the waiting times are reduced to a level of no less than 10% of the bed capacity, then the prosthetic service should in consultation with the appropriate blind rehabilitation field staff initiate procurement of computer access assessments, training and education and the provision of the necessary equipment from local resources determined to meet reasonable competencies.

· Justification will not be required for those requests where the veteran has been accepted for CAT services at a BRC, since the BRC has already triaged the veteran and determined that the veteran would be a candidate for CAT services at the BRC. 

